St. Peter’s Academy – Miss. Brownley’s Year 1 Weekly Newsletter
	Teacher: Miss Brownley.
TP: Mrs Peach, Mrs Wale & Mrs Cox.
	Homework Subject: 
N/A
	Date: 2/12/16


	This Week: 
Date for the diary (next week): 
Parents’ Evening – Wednesday 7th December

The Nativity – Thursday 8th December 2.30pm
*FINAL ABC PE and this will be outdoor Friday 9th December.*
A short and sweet newsletter this week on the approach to the festive period. Tennis on Tuesdays is outdoor and Ruth Rae has asked that children come in appropriate clothing for the cold weather. It is acceptable for them to wear a coat if too cold although you may want to send them with an alternative long sleeve fleece/jacket if you would prefer them not to wear their school coat. Next year, when the weather will undoubtedly still be freezing, we would recommend that your children bring in long trousers as part of their outdoor kit to remain in school. Appropriate footwear is also advised as we have some children who only have plimsolls as part of their kit and the field can be muddy.  
Reading and Phonics:
Lots of parents’ have been keen to find out what the children have been learning in phonics so that they can practise with them at home. Over the past few weeks we have been looking at the following sounds.

Miss Brownley’s group – zz, th, sh, qu, ai, ng and ch.

Mrs. Peach’s group – alternative pronunciations of g, ar, or, ai, ou, oa and ee. 

Please see the website if you are unsure about how to pronounce the alternative phonemes!

Diaries:

These came home this week! Thank you for your communication already. We hope you received the supporting letter, if not there are spares on our notice-board or e-copies on the website.

	Homework:

Diary: We would like the children to ensure that they have filled in (with adult support) the opening page of their diary. Additionally, please could we ask that you sign and date the home/school agreement and read it through with your child. Some  of you may have already done this which is great!

Advent Task from Mr. Maddison: In addition to Mr. Maddison’s letter yesterday, we would like to add that it is perfectly acceptable for the children to draw a small picture of themselves carrying out their ‘kind’ act in the box for that day. 

Nativity Clothes: See separate letter that has come home with your child. (The gist of the letter: pair of dark trousers required for Monday, please).

	Wilford’s Diary:

“Thank you for your hospitality, Lucas,” said Wilford.
This week Wilford is going home with William D.

He will return back to school on Fri 9th Dec (.
Wilford is our class teddy bear and each week he will go home with a different child. He will bring his diary with him so that your child can write, draw and include photographs all about their adventures together. There is a welcome letter from Wilford at the front of the book that you can read through with your child.

	Weekly Reminders:

Our Wednesday indoor PE will now be used to practise for the Nativity. However the children will still receive their 2 lessons of PE on a Tuesday and then Friday.
*FINAL ABC PE NEXT WEEK – THIS WILL BE OUTDOOR (Friday 9th).* 

Tuesday – Tennis for those who have signed up.

	Homework due in: N/A None this week (


